
Subject: Re: Newbie here
Posted by jameskuyper on Thu, 05 Feb 2009 11:44:22 GMT
View Forum Message <> Reply to Message

Maarten wrote:
>  On Feb 5, 6:33 am, Keith Thompson <ks...@mib.org> wrote:
>>  Where's the FAQ for this newsgroup?  Thanks.
>  
>  Warning, follow up for original message is set to the C-language
>  group.
>  Not good practice, please ploink the author.
>  
>  The Coyote website is the closest thing we have as a FAQ.

Don't plonk the nominal author of that message. The message was forged. 
comp.lang.c is currently under attack from someone who posts messages to 
a wide of newsgroups, with follow-ups redirected to c.l.c, with the 
intent of provoking responses to disrupt c.l.c. He generally uses some 
variant of the names of the people on that newsgroup that he hates most; 
my name has the honor of being the most frequently used, followed by 
those of Keith Thompson, Richard Heathfield, and Chuck Falconer.
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